STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE ARAB SYRIAN REPUBLIC AT THE 26TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(31 October 2016, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana welcomes and appreciates the participation by the delegation of the Syrian Arab Republic to their country’s second UPR. We thank the Delegation for the presentation of their national report.
2. Botswana takes note that the Report highlights efforts made by the Syrian Arab Republic in addressing human rights violations while the challenges brought by the long protracted political crisis presents the real risk of reversal of such efforts. 

3. Mr. President, there is no doubt that there is urgent need for all parties involved in the conflict to cease the hostilities and work towards bringing the country on the trajectory of peace and stability. It is only under these circumstances that institutions, the rule of law and good governance can give full effect to the enjoyment of human rights by all Syrian people.
4. Botswana makes the following recommendations: 
a) Take all measures to protect civilians especially women and children, and cease the use of explosive weapons in populated areas;
b) fully cooperate with the United Nations to ensure rapid, safe and unhindered humanitarian access to those in dire need; and
c) Ensure full enjoyment of civil and political rights, including the fundamental freedoms of expression, association, and assembly.

5. We wish the Syrian Arab Republic a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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